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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of Bid 23-217, Northwest Waterworks Improvements - Phase II, to Dahme
Mechanical Industries for an amount not to exceed $1,188,888, plus a 3% contingency

DEPARTMENT: Water Utilities

SUBMITTED BY: Darrell Blenniss, Director

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
N/A

BACKGROUND:
The rehabilitation of the Northwest Waterworks Station, located at 1608 W. Diehl Road, began in
2020 with the installation of variable frequency drives (VFD) on the two 350 HP pumps (numbers one
and three) and associated mechanical piping improvements. The remaining pump numbers two, four
and five are without VFDs and have pipes and valves that are reaching the end of service life.

In December 2023, the Water Utilities issued Bid 23-217, Northwest Waterworks Improvements -
Phase II which includes the installation of VFDs for the three remaining pumps, replacing aged pipes
and valves, lighting upgrades, and associated SCADA improvements. The work also includes the
installation of associated electrical conduits, wires and concrete pads.

DISCUSSION:

Advertisement Date: 12/7/2023       Notices Sent:             901
Bid Opening Date:  1/30/2024       Planholders:              49
                                                            Proposals Received:  2
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Bids were received from the following vendors:

Vendors Name Proposed Cost

Dahme Mechanical Industries $1,188,888

Engineer’s Estimate $1,250,000

Sheridan Plumbing & Sewer $1,309,800

Dahme Mechanical Industries has completed several successful projects for the City in the past, and
the staff is confident in their ability to perform the work as specified.

This is a planned 2025 CIP project. Due to continuing supply chain issues and delays in receiving
equipment, staff recommends awarding this project in 2024 to allow enough time for the contractor to
prepare shop drawings, for City staff to review the shop drawings, and for the equipment to be
ordered. The actual construction will start in 2025 and be paid for by the 2025 budget. Staff is
confident that adequate funding will be available to accommodate the expense.

The term of the contract is from the date of award through final completion date of February 28,
2026.

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP #: WU051 - Northwest Waterworks Improvements

Costs related to Phase II of the Northwest Waterworks Improvement Project are expensed to the
account number listed below. The project was not funded in 2024, as it was scheduled to begin in
2025 and conclude in 2027. However, the 2024-2028 CIP includes an estimated $1.28 million for
2025, and an overall estimate of $6.66 million over the next three years to complete the project. Staff
will monitor expenses in the fund to ensure compliance with budgetary requirements.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount

41252000-551502 Water Capital Fund $40,264,902

*Per Council directive, contingency on construction projects is set at 3% on projects over $500,000
and 5% on projects under $500,000.
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